## CRIMINAL JUSTICE SOCIETY

A Criminal Justice Society meeting was held on Wednesday, October 4, 2017 at WIU-QC in QC complex room 2128. The meeting began at 11:20 and ended at 12:00p.m.

<u>ATTENDEES:</u> Dr. Bailey(advisor), Devon Hulsey(President), Gabe Hovendon (Vice President/Treasurer), Megan Thomas(Secretary), Kellie Freund(Senator) and 2 other members.

## AGENDA:

- Devon announced only one of the security guys from her place of employment will be coming in as a guest speaker on Wednesday, November 1, 2017. It will be Caleb.
- CJS took a vote on Senator position, Kellie Freund was elected today.
- Devon announced she has not heard back from Tim McCloud with the Rock Island Police Department regarding the honorary spaghetti dinner yet. She will get in touch with him when we get the insurance information taken care of.
- Estimation on the number of Police officers and possible firemen, maybe around 80. If we have extra food, we will donate to a homeless shelter.
- We also need to hear from Sydney Johnson about her Church as the venue. Sydney is waiting to hear back from them to make sure we can use the facility.
- Dr. Bailey advised Devon to talk to Curtis Williams about WIU insurance for the spaghetti dinner. And let church know.
- Constitution was edited by Kellie Freund, Dr. Bailey reviewed it and emailed back to her and Devon with some suggestions. Devon edited grammatical errors.
- Kellie went to last SGA meeting and heard that the President announced no tuition increase.
- Two food drive boxes were brought in today. CSJ decided to set boxes up in QC complex hallway where most LEJA are held, and one near Dr. Baileys office.
- Dr. Bailey mentioned she offered extra credit points to her classes to bring in food items.
- Dr. Bailey asked Jason if he would help her pick up food drive boxes on Thursday October 12, 2017 and turn it in.
- Kellie mentioned she heard at the SGA meeting that on November 30, they are having a mind, body and soul where they will have a chiropractor maybe. I is in room 111 of River Front Hall.
- Devon mentioned stress week around finals time. She asked if we should have a booth set up? Dr. Bailey mentioned cookies and water bottles?
- CJS group picture was taken, and officer picture was taken today.
- Discover Western- Gabe H. will be attending on October 14<sup>th,</sup> 2017. Megan will be attending the Bus trip event on campus on October 27<sup>th</sup>, 2017.